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Dear Kennedy Family,

I very much enjoy the opportunity to reflect on all that we have accomplished at John F. 
Kennedy Catholic School during the previous school year. What our students achieved, the 
projects we completed, new ideas that were hatched, and the success of our programming.

I had the good fortune to attend a few celebrations this summer. The first was our Summer 
Social - Reminisce & Rediscover JFK. We had the opportunity to host the unique classes of 
1965, 1966, and 1967 who had the distinction of attending both St. Mary’s High School and 
John F. Kennedy Catholic School. Years later, they were able to speak so clearly about the 
trepidation of starting new and the exhilaration of leading the next generation of students 
to our building. I also had the pleasure of visiting with the Class of 1958 during their 60th 
reunion.  Listening to the stories and hearing the history that is both St. Mary’s and Kennedy 
helped me to understand that even though our alumni did not all attend the same physical 
building, the purpose and mission of our education was always the same and remains so today. 

We implemented numerous new programs during the school year. Our Junior High Speech and 
Debate team had 40 participants; 23 made it to State level competition, and 11 amazing kids 
who competed at Nationals in Ft. Lauderdale, Florida. Our Entrepreneurship Class, launched 
in the Think Lab, began producing banners, fliers, and signs for local businesses, charities, and 
our own Kennedy families.  We received a $100,0000 grant from The Cafaro Foundation and 
broke ground on a dedicated space for our growing Band program at the Upper Campus. 
Finally, we celebrated the back-to-back State Championship title of our Cheerleaders and the 
students who achieved the opportunity to participate in state level athletic competition in 
Girls Tennis (Kaytlin Martlatt and Lauren Kraker) Boys Tennis (Armand Nannicola), and Boys 
Golf (Jimmy Graham).

Our Lower Campus Eagles took full advantage of 1:1 Technology, using it daily for classroom 
instruction and being active participants in our school wide Hour of Code, designed to inspire 
and motivate students to learn the importance of coding. Our after school enrichment program 
offered 15 different classes ranging from Chess, Yoga, and Gardening to Cheer, and Karate. These 
after school programs served 234 students throughout the 2017-18 school year. Further, we are 
proud of the many clubs, camps, and athletic teams at the Lower Campus that gave our Eagles 
the chance to participate and learn together, building the next generation of Kennedy athletes.

Without your time, talent, and support none of this would be possible. Your belief in the 
value of a Catholic education is the foundation of what we strive to do here each day. 

Our students will be the doctors, lawyers, judges, and social activists of tomorrow. 
They will change our world for the better like those who came before them, leaders 
of Courage, Integrity, and Dedication.

Educationally,

Mr. Joseph Kenneally,
John F. Kennedy Catholic School President
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Church and world.
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The Kennedy Experience LOWER CAMPUS • LOWER CAMPUS • LOWER CAMPUS • L OWER CAMPUS

Golden Apple
Congratulations to 
Mrs. Dana (Dodgson) 
Roscoe ’87 and 
Mrs. Diane Oswald 
who were honored 
with the Diocese of 
Youngstown Golden 
Apple Award. Through 
the generosity of 

the Donahue Family Foundation of 
Pittsburgh, the Golden Apple Award 
honors outstanding individuals who 
teach or are administrators in Catholic 
schools. Five elementary teachers are 
selected each year, and for the first 
time in the awards history, two teachers 
were selected from the same school.

The Diocese recognizes and 
appreciates the unique charge 
these teachers and administrator 
have to the development of each 
student. Their selection, from a field 
of many outstanding educators in 
the Catholic schools, is a recognition 
of the commitment and witness of 
all the Catholic school teachers and 
administrators throughout the diocese. 
Congratulations to Mrs. Roscoe and 
Mrs. Oswald!  Your Kennedy Family is 
so proud of you!

Enrichment at 
Kennedy
The Enrichment program at Lower Campus 
is a thriving enterprise, with new classes 
being added every session. A few of our 
favorites included the Youth Grow Garden 
Club with Mr. Kenneally, raising the next 
generation of veggie eaters and growers! 
Through Learn & Grow, students learned all 
about growing, preparing and preserving 
good food while respecting the health of 
our environment. Our Eagles grew their 
very own organic vegetables to take home 
at the end of the session. Students also 
loved Dancing Into Summer with Natalie 
Ross Pacheco ’97 and Tool Time where our 
students partnered with the Men’s Group 
from Blessed Sacrament Parish.

Kindness Project
Ms. Melissa Charles and her 1st grade class sponsored the five-week “Starfish Challenge” 
and challenged the entire school to be kind through different weekly tasks. Students 
were asked to be compassionate, friendly, and caring towards one another. The project 
was based on the Starfish Story, that teaches everyone that we can make a BIG difference 
no matter how little our efforts might seem. 

Stars were passed out to EVERY student, grades K-5, and they were asked to write down one 
way they could make a difference in the world and the stars were turned into a beautiful 
hallway display. To encourage participation, students from Ms. Charles classroom announced 
the Starfish Challenge each week and teachers were given one special starfish keychain to 
award a student in their class who went above and beyond to be kind. It is always a good 
time to encourage compassion in our future generation of leaders.

Home and SchoolHome and School
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Our students are the lucky beneficiaries 
of so many wonderful events hosted 
by our Home and School Organization. 
Throughout the year, they host Santa’s 
Workshop, Teacher Appreciation Day, 

Special Persons Day, the 2nd 
Grade Brunch in celebration of 
First Communion and, of course, 

Fun Day!

Speech and Debate
The 2017-18 school year was unprecedented in the history of John F. Kennedy Speech 
and Debate. In addition to the high school program, Kennedy was the first school in our 
entire area to establish a full middle school speech and debate team in order to create a 
comprehensive 6 -12 school program. Under the direction of program adviser and head 
coach Mr. Anthony Catale, the goals of establishing the middle school team are to expose 
Kennedy middle school students to the lifelong skill of public speaking at an earlier age 
and to enhance the long-standing tradition of the Kennedy Speech and Debate program. 
As a result, the program added 40 middle school participants and achieved great 
success throughout the year. Kennedy capped off the season with four high school 
students qualifying for the Ohio Speech and Debate Association High School State 
Championship Tournament, twenty-three middle school students competing in the 
Ohio Speech and Debate Association Middle School State Championship Tournament 
with state Runner-Up finishes by Jacob Conde ’24 in Big Questions and Matthew 
Powell ’23 in Congressional Debate. Kennedy also sent Cassidy Brozovich ’19 to 
compete at the National Catholic Forensic League National Tournament in Washington 
D.C., and eleven middle school students to compete in the National Speech and Debate 
Association National Championship in Ft. Lauderdale, FL.

History Day 2018
Kennedy was proud to send a team, for the second 
year in a row, to the national level of the National 
History Day competition at the University of Maryland 
this summer. The team of Lisa Casey ’24 and Karla 
Constantine ’24 placed 2nd at the state level 
competition and represented the entire Mahoning 
Valley, as well as the state of Ohio, presenting on 
the 2018 theme: “Triumph and Tragedy in History.” 
The intentional selection of the theme for NHD is to 
provide an opportunity for students to push past the 
antiquated view of history as mere facts and dates 
and drill down into historical content to develop 
perspective and understanding. Congratulations to 
Lisa and Karla, among the top 1% of all competitors 
nationally for their accomplishments.

Kennedy was proud to send a team, for the second 
year in a row, to the national level of the National 
History Day competition at the University of Maryland 

Karla 
 placed 2nd at the state level 

competition and represented the entire Mahoning 
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Lisa and Karla, among the top 1% of all competitors 

Kennedy middle school students to the lifelong skill of public speaking at an earlier age 
and to enhance the long-standing tradition of the Kennedy Speech and Debate program. 
As a result, the program added 40 middle school participants and achieved great 
success throughout the year. Kennedy capped off the season with four high school 
students qualifying for the Ohio Speech and Debate Association High School State 
Championship Tournament, twenty-three middle school students competing in the 
Ohio Speech and Debate Association Middle School State Championship Tournament 
with state Runner-Up finishes by 
Powell ’23 in Congressional Debate. Kennedy also sent
compete at the National Catholic Forensic League National Tournament in Washington 
D.C., and eleven middle school students to compete in the National Speech and Debate 
Association National Championship in Ft. Lauderdale, FL.

Wax Museum
Fourth Grade means Wax Museum! Students 
in Mrs. Gray and Mrs. Nelson’s classes were 
assigned a famous Ohioan to research and 
present on. The culmination of the project is 
our amazing Wax Museum, where students 
dressed up as the person they learned 
about, stand “still”, like a Wax figure, until 
someone walks up to them and presses the 
“button” in front of them. Students then gave 
a short speech about that person’s life. The 
kids learned so much
about their famous person 
and had the perfect 
opportunity to 
practice public 
speaking. The 
Wax Museum 
increases 
knowledge and 
confidence in 
our students,  
this is a 
“highlight” 
type of 
experience 
that they 
will always 
remember.
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“Joy For the Children”
We are so proud of our Kennedy students and their support of “Joy For Children”. This 
organization focused their aid specifically for children in Puerto Rico affected by Hurricane 
Maria this past fall. Under the leadership of Mrs. Grizel Santiago, our students organized 
fundraisers and dress down days to raise money that was used to give children a hot meal 
and cold drink as well as craft supplies and educational items. Students in Spanish Class 
followed up their work by filming a beautiful message, delivered completely in Spanish to 
Congressman Denis Marquez and filmed in our Think Lab, “You are not alone Puerto Rico. 
We pray for you every day. Puerto Rico will stand again!” The complete video can be found 
on our YouTube channel.

The Kennedy Experience UPPER CAMPUS • UPPER CAMPUS • UPPER CAMPUS •    

Commencement

VALEDICTORIAN -  
ELIZABETH MINTUS 
2nd Generation 
Robert Mintus - 1982

Elizabeth is the daughter 
of Robert and Renita 

Mintus and a member of St. William Parish. 
She will attend the University of Dayton 
this fall and plans on majoring in Chemical 
Engineering. Liz earned numerous awards 
during her time at Kennedy including the 
Eagle of the Cross Award, Twenty Under 
20 recognition, and was a Rotary Youth 
Leadership Award Participant. She was a 
3 year Soccer letterwinner and served as 
team captain, 2 year Bowling letterwinner, 
and a 2 year Academic Letter winner. 
Elizabeth served as the Student Senate 
Co-President, Key Club President, National 
Honor Society member, Relay for Life Team 
Captain and 4-year Endurance Walker, Paws 
with a Cause Co-President, Kids That Care 
President, Kairos Group and Retreat Leader, 
and KDay Planning Committee member. 
Elizabeth also traveled to Kentucky as part 
of the Crossroads Immersion Trip and our 
2015 Nicaragua mission trip.

Congratulations to the Class of 
2018 who were offered over 

Future of Technology
In her first year as principal of the Upper Campus, Mrs. 
Consiglio hit the ground running! She was selected to present 
at the Future of Education Technology Conference in Orlando, 
Florida. For nearly 40 years, the FETC has gathered the most 
dynamic and creative education professionals from around 
the world for an intensive, highly collaborative exploration 
of new technologies, best practices and pressing issues. 
Its impact has been felt by thousands of districts, schools, 
educators — and ultimately students. Her presentations were 
titled: Devices? Check. Curriculum? Under Construction and 
Staying High Touch as a High Tech Administrator. Thank you 
for representing Kennedy and working toward our continued 
goal of being a Future Ready school for our students.
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LEGACIES

Phillip Malvasi
Phillip Malvasi - 1984 
Pamela (Venetta)  
Malvasi - 1985
2nd Generation

Dylan Massacci
Dante Massacci - 1987 
Shibani (Sheth)  
Massacci - 1989
2nd Generation

Genie Orlosky
Mark C. Orlosky - 1974
2nd Generation

Dominic Scott
Kevin Scott - 1990
Hollie (Paugh)  
Scott - 1990
2nd Generation

Nathaniel Smith
Timothy Smith - 1981
2nd Generation

Christopher Urchek
Christopher Urchek - 1993
Diane (Slaven)  
Urchek - 1960
3rd Generation

Gregory Valent
Greg Valent - 1990
Tricia (Tempesta)  
Valent - 1990
2nd Generation

 •    UPPER CAMPUS • UPPER CAMPUS • UPPER CAMPUS • UPPER CAMPUS • UPPER CAMPUS

SALUTATORIAN - 
ISABELLA NAGY

Isabella is the daughter 
of Niki Frenchko and Jay 
Nagy. She will attend Miami 
University this fall and major 

in biology, with a co-major in pre-medical 
studies. Isabella is an Academic letterwinner 
and a 2 year Soccer letterwinner. She 
completed our rigorous MedPREP program 
and served as Co-President of National 
Honors Society, Secretary of Key Club, 
Secretary of Student Senate, Paws with 
a Cause member,  and KDay Planning 
Committee member. Isabella traveled to 
Kentucky as part of the Crossroads Ministry 
Immersion trip.

SALUTATORIAN -  
MARLEAH FLAJNIK 
2nd Generation 
Robert Gelum - 1950 
Margaret (Berardo)  
Gelum - 1953

Marleah is the daughter of Melissa and 
Thomas Flajnik and a member of Blessed 
Sacrament Parish. She will attend the 
Savannah College of Art and Design and 
major in Graphic Design and Advertising. 
Marleah has earned Gold, Silver, and 
Honorable Mention Awards for the 
Scholastic Art and Writing Awards and was 
an Ohio Governor’s Youth Art Exhibition 
Participant. She was awarded a Girls Soccer 
North Coast League Honorable Mention, 
and was a Girls Soccer 2 year letterwinner 
as well as a Bowling 2 year letterwinner.  
Marleah served as Co-Vice President of 
Student Senate, Co-President of Paws With A 
Cause, Relay for Life Team Captain, and was a 
member of both the National Honor Society 
and Key Club.

3 million in collegiate scholarships; 
an average of $78,000 per student. 

95% of the class will attend a 
four-year college. 
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 • Spirit

John F. Kennedy has done much thoughtful 
planning in order to educate a “whole 
student”, mind, body, and spirit. We focus 
on educating leaders who will be ready to 
make an impact in our world while creating 
opportunities for students to strengthen 
their bodies and inspire their spirit. 

We shall always place education 
side by side with instruction; the 
mind will not be cultivated at the 
expense of the heart. While we 
prepare useful citizens for society, 
we shall likewise do our utmost to 
prepare citizens for heaven.

 - Blessed Basil Moreau, 
Circular Letters 36, 1849

 • Spirit
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Mind Body Spirit

NASA Rover Project Uses 3D Printer

Junior High Technology Instructor, 
Mrs. Brandi Bartoe, attended an 
INVENTORcloud workshop funded by a 
grant from Ohio STEM Learning Network, 
on behalf of NASA Glenn, to create an 
engineering design challenge for middle 
and high school students to design wheels 
for a Mars Rover using the INVENT3D Printer. 
Her 6th and 7th graders started the project 
by preparing and presenting a Google Slide 
presentation on MARS Research. Next, they 
completed a Rover Research poster project 
and finally, built and tested their Rovers.

Entrepreneurship Class/Projects

Entrepreneurship is a class that is student-
led and project-driven. It is an environment 
where students learn business skills such as 
accounting, marketing, profit-cost as well 
as soft-skills such as interviewing a client, 
taking notes during face-to-face meetings 
and conference calls, and pitching ideas. 
Anchoring our projects around a 54” 
Latex Vinyl Printer, students are able to 
design, produce, and deliver on a variety 
of signage and products for the school 
and other clients. This authentic learning 
allows students to take risks in a safe-to-

fail atmosphere. Projects include customized 
graduate yard signs, concession stand menu, 
student-athlete fatheads, personalized static 
clings, and window skins for teacher classrooms. 
Students are also putting together a babysitting 
directory for Kennedy families and investigating 
producing vinyl transfers for spirit apparel. 

CenturyLink Clarke M. Williams 
Foundation Teachers and 
Technology Grant

John F. Kennedy Catholic School 
was the recipient of a $4,882.60 
CenturyLink Clarke M. Williams 
Foundation Teachers and 
Technology Grant. The 
check was presented by 
Mr. Joseph Ragozzine 
’88, who serves as the 
Manager of Region 
Operations - Ohio East 
for CenturyLink. Mrs. 
Alyse D. Consiglio, 
Principal and Mr. 
Shawn Mark, Teacher 
submitted the grant 
on behalf of Kennedy.

The funds awarded will 
be used for our Think Lab, 

where students are encouraged to be Makers, 
Innovators, and Thinkers. The concept of our 
Think Lab is to give students the opportunity 
to use STEM and communication skills at 
different stations, focusing on a variety of 
content areas. These funds will allow us to add 
more stations including Ozobots that teach 
coding and computer science, Makey Makey 
that allows students to create inventions 
using a game board, wires, and alligator clips, 
and Lego Robotics kits where students are 
immersed in computer science and problem-
solving. Our Think Lab changes instructional 
practice as teachers move from the “sage on 
the stage” to the “guide on the side”. Students 
working at these stations are actively directing 
their own learning. The end result of 5 groups 
of students finishing a task is not five identical 
products, but five original products that solve 
the same problem. The skills gained will help 
students in ALL content areas. John F. Kennedy 
Catholic School is grateful to CenturyLink for 
their generous grant and the opportunities it 
will provide; the skills gained by being a Maker, 
Innovator, and Thinker will create successful 
students and leaders for the future.

Hour of Code

Computers are everywhere, changing 
every industry on the planet, but fewer 
than half of all schools teach 
computer science. Girls and 
minorities are severely 

Kennedy is committed to preparing our students to be “Future Ready”; a bold effort 
to maximize digital learning opportunities to help us move quickly toward preparing 
students for success in college, career, and citizenship in the global community. 
Last year, we made the commitment to and succeeded in being the first school in 
Trumbull County to make 1:1 Technology available for our students in all grades. This 
year, we kicked off the “All Hands On Tech” appeal at the “Just For Kicks” Live and Silent 
Benefit Auction for classroom resources, K-12, to create and innovate. Our Wish List 
included Makey Makey, Ozobots, Osmo, and Epson Interactive Projectors. To kick off 
the 2018 school year, 5 sets of Osmos with kits for coding, math, and spelling were 
purchased, along with a dozen Ozobots and accessories and 12 Makey Makey kits 
so our students could start to imagine and create right away!

Mind

directory for Kennedy families and investigating 
producing vinyl transfers for spirit apparel. 

CenturyLink Clarke M. Williams 
Foundation Teachers and 

John F. Kennedy Catholic School 
was the recipient of a $4,882.60 
CenturyLink Clarke M. Williams 
Foundation Teachers and 
Technology Grant. The 
check was presented by 
Mr. Joseph Ragozzine 

be used for our Think Lab, 

Computers are everywhere, changing 
every industry on the planet, but fewer 
than half of all schools teach 
computer science. Girls and 
minorities are severely 

NASA Rover Project
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Thanks to Head Tennis Coach Vicki (Vlahos) 
Orwig ’93, our Eagles had the opportunity 
to participate in clinics throughout the 
summer. Tennis is quickly becoming a 
popular sport with our younger set and 
a variety of days and times throughout 
the summer got them familiar with our 
coaching staff and put to good use our 
amazing tennis facility.

Camp With Champs was back this summer. 
Head Coach Jeff Bayuk and the Kennedy 
Football staff along with the entire Varsity 
Team put together a two day camp with 
games, contests, and one-on-one feedback 
for participants. The chance to play games 
under the helpful eye of our coaches gave the 
players the chance for invaluable feedback. 

The Summer of Skill was looking for players 

The programming available at both the Upper and Lower Campuses to build physical 
strength and confidence in our students has grown exponentially over the past few 
years. We celebrate offering over 20 varsity level sports for our high school students 
and take pride in laying the foundation for our elementary students to form bonds as 
teammates early on, gain the necessary skill sets to be successful during competition, 
and provide a healthy outlet for our Eagles.

gearing up for the basketball improvement 
season. Head Boys Basketball Coach Mark 
Komlanc and his staff were dedicated to 
helping players who were motivated and 
willing to learn. The Gillen Gymnasium 
was open every day, all summer long, for 
students of all ages and skill levels.

This year, Kennedy has partnered with Girls 
on the Run International. Girls in grades 
3-5 are invited to meet twice a week in 
small teams, to learn life skills through 
dynamic, interactive lessons and running 
games. The curriculum is taught by certified 
Girls on the Run coaches and includes 
three parts: understanding ourselves, 
valuing relationships and teamwork, and 
understanding how we connect and shape 
the world at large. Running is used to inspire 

underrepresented in computer science 
classes, and in the tech industry. The good 
news is, Kennedy is on our way to change 
this.  That’s why every one of our students, 
grades K-12, joined in on the largest learning 
event in history: The Hour of Code during 
Computer Science Education Week.  With the 
Hour of Code, computer science dominated 
the homepages of Google, MSN, Yahoo!, and 
Disney. Over 100 partners joined together to 
support this movement. Every Apple Store in 
the world has hosted an Hour of Code. We are 
in good company!

Our Upper and Lower Campuses diligently 
coordinated this event so that every 
student in grades K-12 could participate 
in a one-hour activity using computer 
science, designed to demystify “code”, to 
show that anybody can learn the basics, 
and to broaden participation in the field 
of computer science.  We live in a world 
surrounded by technology. And we know 
that whatever field our students choose to 
go into as adults, their ability to succeed will 
increasingly depend on understanding how 
technology works.

Hour of Code

and motivate girls, encourage lifelong 
health and fitness, and build confidence 
through accomplishment. At each 
season’s conclusion, the girls and their 
running buddies complete a 5K running 
event which gives them a tangible sense 
of achievement as well as a framework 
for setting and achieving life goals. Our 
girls this year will have the chance to 
participate in the Girls on the Run 5K at 
the end of the season as well as the 5th 
Annual Tony Napolet Flying Eagle 5K. 

Body
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Mind Body Spirit

Our school does small things with great love in our community and our ministry is 
continually growing.  We emphasize kindness and volunteerism at every level, grades 
K-12. We also strive to make opportunities available for our students to nourish their 
minds, learn to be leaders, and gain confidence in the world around them. We are 
proud to share some of this programming with our Kennedy Family. 

Spirit

up their 20L jerry cans and walk for 2 miles.  
Proceeds from this event benefit Free the 
Children’s clean water projects.   

Day of Service

Kennedy teamed up with the Trumbull 
Neighborhood Partnership for the 2nd year 
to commit to a Day of Service, cleaning 
up and beautifying the neighborhood 
surrounding Kennedy and downtown 
Warren. One of their favorite projects was 
planting one of Warren Councilman John 
Brown’s famous Buckeye trees at the Packard 
Park Tea Garden to culminate a solid day of 
clean-up.

Helping Hands

Helping Hands is a volunteer service event 
based on Matthew 25:35 where Catholic 
communities package meals for the 
hungry overseas. Kennedy partnered and 
hosted Catholic Relief Services to allow our 
families to serve their brothers and sisters 
overseas in a tangible way. Rooted in the 
Eucharistic imperative to be the hands 
and feet of Christ in the world, we worked 
together to address hunger in both the 
short term and the long term. During the 
2018 program, volunteers packaged over 
15,000 meals to send overseas. “Go and 
make disciples of all nations,” said Tina 
(Makosky) McCue ’82, event organizer. 
“Feed the hungry, give drink to the thirsty, 
clothe the naked -- this is what Christ asked 
us to do. And so that’s what we’re here 
doing today -- feeding the hungry.”

Birds of a Feather

We are thrilled to 
announce a new, school-
wide program called “Birds 
of a Feather”. This program 
is designed to strengthen the 
bond between our Upper and Lower 
Campuses. Each Upper Campus House 
has been paired with a Lower Campus 
classroom. At Kennedy, we have inter-
generational (grades 9-12) Houses instead 
of standard Homerooms. Each of our 11 
Houses is named for a Saint, the Houses 
compete for points all year long based 
on academics, school spirit, fundraising 
and volunteer work and the competition 
caps off with our annual Olympic Day. The 
partnership will help to increase interest, 
excitement, school spirit, and confidence in 
our Little Eagles so as to better understand 
and embrace our Upper Campus. It will 
give our Big Eagles the chance to mentor 
their younger counterparts, lead service 
projects, and just have some fun!

Plans also include visits to the Lower 
Campus, tutoring opportunities, service 
projects, videos and messages, and 
invitations to games and special events 
throughout the year. We are excited to 
see how our students of all ages come 
together, just like a family, we flock 
together. 

5th Annual  
Water Walk

In 2013, a team 
of 19 students, 
faculty and alumni 
from the Kennedy 
family traveled on 
a mission trip to 
rural Kenya, where 
they learned what 
it is like to live 
in a developing 
country. One of 
the activities was 
joining the village 
mamas on one of 
their daily water 
walks—walking 
upwards of 2 
miles to the river, and then walking back 
to the village carrying 20 liters of water 
on their backs. The women must make 
this trip multiple times a day, and the 
water they collect is unsafe to drink. The 
people of rural Kenya lack basic access 
to clean water—while here, in the 
developed world, all we have to do to 
get a drink of water is turn on the tap.

To raise awareness of the lack of access 
to clean water in Kenya and throughout 
the developing world, Anna McCue ’15 
started the Living Water Project. Now 
in our fifth year, the event starts in the 
Dining Hall and then move outside to the 
school track, where participants will pick 

of a Feather”. This program 
is designed to strengthen the 
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We see Excellence all around us. In the classroom, on the field, in competition, or on 
the stage, and our students always rise to the occasion. From some of our littlest Eagles 
to our graduating class, we strive to surround our students with opportunity to shine. 
We are committed to giving our students the tools  to participate in the Arts and Band 
Program as early as possible. By the time our students reach the Upper Campus, many 
are on their way to being superior performers.

The Performing Arts

Band
John F. Kennedy made a commitment 
to bring back a viable band program for 
our students. We did so well growing our 
program over the past few years, Upper 
Campus band students were running out of 
room to practice, store their equipment, and 
practice with the gusto needed to prepare 
for their concerts and on-field performances. 
It was time to make a change.

Through the generosity of The Cafaro 
Foundation, Kennedy secured a $100,000 
grant to renovate the Wood Shop into our 
new Band Room. Our goal was to soundproof 
the space and install new flooring, lighting, 
electrical, seating, and storage areas. Work 
began at the end of the school year and we 
were proud to welcome our students into the 
newly renovated Band Room for the 2018-2019 
school year. We currently have 42 musicians in 
the 6-8 Band and 6 musicians in the Upper Class 

program, as well as a 22 member newly formed 
vocal choir. We are especially excited about The 
Pep Band program that has expanded to 27 
members who will play for home Football and 
weekend home Basketball games.  

Our music program is designed to give students 
a well rounded, comprehensive experience 
that will encourage students to grow as both 
recreational and, if they so choose, professional 
musicians.  Our focus is to provide the 
foundation for each student to reach their full 
potential as a creative and unique individual 
while fostering the valuable skills of team work, 
self-control, discipline, leadership, innovation 
and initiative. Each class is designed with those 
goals in mind and includes state benchmarks 
for PK-12 arts education. 

the 6-8 Band and 6 musicians in the Upper Class 

FEATURE

and initiative. Each class is designed with those 
goals in mind and includes state benchmarks 
for PK-12 arts education. 
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FEATURE

Drama
The Performing Arts program received a 
most generous gift on behalf of the Covelli 
Family. They chose to designate funds 
made in memory of Mr. Albert Covelli to 
be used to make significant upgrades to our 
stage lighting. Thanks to their generosity, 
our productions have risen to the next level, 
taking on a professional quality to match the 
gifts of our casts and crew.

Beauty and the Beast  was our Winter 
Musical and included 50 performers and 
20 crew members, starting with our 1st 
grade students! The students prepared for 
months and their hard work was evident 
as they performed for hundreds of guests 
over two days, the John F. Kennedy Theatre 
was bursting at the seams! Look for our Mary 
Poppins Winter Musical in 2019!

“We’re all in this together”! Our Spring 
Production was High School Musical 
which boasted 27 cast and 15 crew 
members.  Under the watchful eye of 
Director, Mrs. Jeanine Bofenkamp and 
our beloved Set Designer and Head of 
Lighting and Sound, Mr. Fred Hoover, 
the stage came to life with the sounds 
of the East High School Wildcats!

“I continue to direct the shows at 
Kennedy for one simple reason…the 
students!  It is so important that they 
have the opportunity to show their 
God given talents on stage in addition 
to their academic successes.  Their 
dedication, and hard work amazes 
me.  So many of my high school 
performers  juggle school work, 
athletics, as well as jobs and still 
are willing to put in so much hard 
work to make every performance 
perfection.  And that dedication is 
not lost on our Lower Campus students! 
They work just as hard during rehearsals, 
and at home, learning all the songs 
and lines for our Winter Musical.  It is 
an honor to be part of the arts here 
at Kennedy.” - Director, Mrs. Jeanine 
(Consiglio) Bofenkamp ’84

The Performing Arts
Visual Arts
One of the best ways to welcome guests to 
our Spring Production is to line the halls with 
the work of our art students, a culmination 
of their year of instruction. We also give a 
special congratulations to Marleah Flanjnik 
’17  who was a featured exhibition at The Ohio 
Governor’s Youth Art Exhibition, dedicated to 
the educational and artistic advancement of 
our talented young people in the state of Ohio. 

Beauty and the Beast  was our Winter 
Musical and included 50 performers and 
20 crew members, starting with our 1st 
grade students! The students prepared for 
months and their hard work was evident 
as they performed for hundreds of guests 
over two days, the John F. Kennedy Theatre 
was bursting at the seams! Look for our Mary 

“We’re all in this together”! Our Spring 
Production was High School Musical 
which boasted 27 cast and 15 crew 
members.  Under the watchful eye of 
Director, Mrs. Jeanine Bofenkamp and 
our beloved Set Designer and Head of 

Mr. Fred Hoover, 
the stage came to life with the sounds 

“I continue to direct the shows at 
Kennedy for one simple reason…the 
students!  It is so important that they 
have the opportunity to show their 
God given talents on stage in addition 
to their academic successes.  Their 
dedication, and hard work amazes 
me.  So many of my high school 
performers  juggle school work, 
athletics, as well as jobs and still 
are willing to put in so much hard 
work to make every performance 
perfection.  And that dedication is 
not lost on our Lower Campus students! 
They work just as hard during rehearsals, 
and at home, learning all the songs 
and lines for our Winter Musical.  It is 
an honor to be part of the arts here 

Mrs. Jeanine 
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When a gift is made to the Kennedy Commitment, 
our Advancement Office uses the generous history 
of support from each donor for recognition.  Each 
year a gift is made, that gift is acknowledged and 
the donor is moved to the appropriate historical 
giving class.  For the Kennedy Commitment, donors 
are also acknowledged by their graduation year.  A 
few other groups are specially noted (corporate 
matches, faculty, staff, and Board of Directors) as 
we believe it is important to note the generosity of 
these special supporters.

Your time, talent, and treasures help to advance 
Kennedy’s mission and allow us to provide our young 
scholars with a quality college preparatory Catholic 
education.  Please know that every effort is made to 
present the Annual Report accurately and inclusively 
with gifts received between 7/1/2017 and 6/30/2018.  
We sincerely apologize for any omissions or errors.  

MATCHING GIFTS
Pursuing a company-matching gift from 
your employer may be the most dynamic 
way to help our school and increase the 
impact of your gift. Kennedy has been very 
fortunate to benefit from the generosity 
of wonderful national, regional, and 
local groups who willingly match their 
employees philanthropic efforts. We are 
very grateful to the donors who pursue 
these gift matching opportunities. Ask 
your Human Resource department about 
gift matching at your company.

KEY:
Faculty/Staff Member *
Board of Directors **
Designated Tuition Assistance +
Deceased ++

SCHOLARSHIP SOCIETY ($100,000+)
The San Francisco Foundation/ 

Christopher Columbus Family Fund+
On behalf of Christopher Columbus ’76 

and Monica Devereux
Sam ’71** and Caryn Covelli
The E. Jeffrey ’71 and  

Carol A. Rossi Family Foundation

KENNEDY SOCIETY ($50,000 - $99,000)
Gavin and Annette (Covelli) Ford ’67

GUARDIAN OF THE MISSION  
($10,000 - $24,999)

The Peter Rossi Family
Peter ‘58, Mary (Diloreto) ‘58, Peter ’82,  

and Thomas ’83 Rossi
Daniel Seikel ’91

LEGACY SOCIETY ($5,000 - $9,999)
Andrew Bayman ’82
James ’84** and 

Gina (Steadman) Coates ’85
Jay and Doris Hays - Friends
Robert Klein ’69
Reverend John-Michael Lavelle – Friend**
Molly (McGuire) Lieberman ’74
Mark ’81 and Nannette McNally
William ’78 and Maria (Hinkson) Phillips ’82
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ORGANIZATION
John F. Kennedy Catholic School Home & 

School Organization

MOHAWK SOCIETY ($2,500 - $4,999)
Vito Abruzzino ’00**
Patricia (Law) Batza 62+
Frederika Baytos Huber ’66
Tony DeNunzio ’66
Anthony Iannucci ’65
Richard Kadvan ’65
Jeffrey ’69 and Carol Kurdilla
Reverend Thomas McCarthy ’54+
Joseph Noark ’48
Paul Noonan ’89
Joe and Pam Perrino - Friends
Richard Steines ’80

ORGANIZATIONS
Giant Eagle Foundation
Kerins Foundation

EAGLE SOCIETY ($2000 - $2,400)
Suzanne Harnichar ’68+
Reverend John Lody ’54 +

HONOR SOCIETY ($1,000 - $1,999)
Lucille Bayman - Friend
Sara (Ogan) Bloom ’73
Dolores (Natural) Carroll ’50+
Mary Lou (Steines) Edwards ’60
Daniel ’69 and Karen (Gorse) Fletcher ’69
Teresa (Fisher) Frantz ’71
Albert Guarnieri ’78
Suzanne Harnichar ’68+
James Hays ’96
Christopher Heltzel ’81
Don Karl ’67
Mary Claire Mahaney ’72
James ’69 and Donna (Fialko) May ’69
Trevor McAleer ’00
Theodore Moran ’72
Frank ’53 and Janet Nannicola
Thomas Norton ’88
August Orsinelli ’87
David Orsinelli ’75+
Daniel Pissini ’76
Mary Kay (Norton) Ridenour ’70+

James Ryther ’52
Mark ’79 and Martha Shaker
On behalf of the Mark  

and Martha Shaker Fund
Nicole Steinbeck ’93+
Julianne Sypert ’70
Jack Thompson ’71
Donald Vera ’66
John ’60 and Patricia (Pecorelli) Vlahos ’60
Reverend Edward Wieczorek ’57+

ORGANIZATION
Ownes-Illinois Fund

BLUE AND WHITE CLUB ($500-$999)
Brenda Antenucci - Friend
John ’52 and  

Barbara (Davis) Augenstein ’57
Abigail (Rossi) Bartlett ‘00
Thelma (Susko) Bast 57+
Edward Catania ’73
Dino Ciabattoni ’80
David D’Amore ’70
Conrad Daugherty ’67
Ray Dechert ’58
Michael Dezsi ’68
Lief Ericksen ’83
John Hucke ’74+
John ’82 and Christina Landolfi
On behalf of the John and  

Christina Landolfi Family  
Donor Advised Fund

Richard Noark ’60
Andrew Noe ’80+
Jerome Nypaver ’71
Michele (Szallay) Philbin ’69
Georgeann (Sypert) Sandoval ’82+
Beverly (Hoynos) Sheehan ’63+
Roseann Simunich ’75+
Richard Smith ’71+
Margaret (Lavelle) Sullivan ’48
Daniel Ujczo ’94
William ’87and Maria (Sesta) Van Huffel ’88
Marilu (Yurko) Waleryszak ’72
Robert Wieczorek ’60
Robert Zamarelli ’51
Thomas Zamarelli ’59

ORGANIZATION
AXA Foundation

PURPLE AND GOLD CLUB ($250 - $499)
Kathie (Mahaney) Baumeister ’61+
Margaret (Shaw) Bednar ’69+
Cecile Berardo ’66+
Thomas Blazejewski - Friend
John Boyle ’82
Lois (Rogers) Caslavka ’57
Maura (McGuire) Chamberlin ’76
Charles Follen ’81
Jeff Knorr ’78
Ronald Krohn ’67
Marie (Sauer) Lambremont ’91+
George Mahaney ’67
Patricia (Patchen) Miller ’53
Michael and Michele Mullee - Friends
Paul and Karen (Kanche) Racz ’68
The Senk Family – Alexander ’02 and  

Adam ’01+
James Wilson ’72+
Donna (DiMauro) Wyko ’59
Dennis and Cathy Zolciak - Friends+

PATRONS CLUB ($100 - $249)
Barbara Steines Baisden ’65+
James ’65 and Joan Cech
Richard Davis ’53
Nancy (Plevyak) Mancini ’67+
John ’61 and Connie McCarthy
Jerome Noark ’51
Roger Orsinelli ’77
Mary Pipino ’80
Sally (Devine) Sullivan ’64

FRIEND OF KENNEDY ($1 - $99)
Graciana Flajnik ’16
George Hancin ’72
Marge (Erdman) McNamee ’55+
Stephen Orlosky ’04
Mario Perrino ’16
Charles Tompkins ’56
Samuel Young ’07*
Alyssa Zimmer ’11
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JUST FOR KICKS
The 28th Annual “Just For Kicks” Live & Silent Benefit Auction was held on March 24, 2018.  Thanks to the overwhelming dedication 
and commitment that this evening inspires in our community, we were able to raise over $170,000 in support of our students and 
educational programming.  The funds raised maintain access to an unparalleled educational environment that combines the important 
principles of our Catholic Faith with a commitment to academic excellence.  We look forward to celebrating 29 years on March 23, 2019.

DIAMOND: $10,000.00
Sam & Caryn Covelli
The Regina M. Rebhan Family Foundation

PLATINUM: $5,000.00
Brian & Kimberly Ross
Ted Bloom
Armand & Mimi Nannicola

GOLD: $1,000.00
Michael and Connie Klaben
Klaben Auto Stores
Michael Misocky /
Misocky Consulting Group
E.J. Rossi & Company
Harrington, Hoppe & Mitchell, Ltd.
Our Lady of Mount Carmel, Niles
The Binko Family
Peter and Mary Rossi
The Cafaro Foundation
William and Cheryl Biviano
Tony Corbisello / Prestige Pools
Daniel and Laura Sweeney

SILVER:  $500.00
Jeff and Carol Kurdilla / Lone Wolf Freight
Rossi Insurance Agency
Mercy Health Foundation
Farmers National Bank
Warren Family Dental Center

ALL HANDS ON TECH AUCTION APPEAL
During the 2018 Auction, we featured an “All Hands On Tech” appeal for classroom resources, K-12, to create and 
innovate. Special thank you to the following donors:

David & Marilyn Binko
John & Tricia Condoleon
Joe & Alyse Consiglio
Sam & Katie DeGennaro
Patrick & Kim Esposito
Al & Marisa Gregos

Bill and Maria Phillips, Jr.
Bluedorn for Domestic Relations /  

Juvenile Judge
Donald and Christine Welsko
Antenucci, Inc.
Jim and Gina Coates / Coates Car Care
Pipino Management /  

Niles Restaurant Business
John and Rachel Walsh
Dr. & Mrs. Bob and Holly Naples
John and Tricia Condoleon
Rob and Jamie Merlo
Lucille McGuire Bayman
Amy and Anthony Rossi
Trumbull Regional Medical Center

BRONZE: $350.00
Michael and Rosanne Rossi
Dr. & Mrs. James J. LaPolla, Jr.
Enzo’s Restaurant
Bob and Fran Todd
Rosemarie and Ron Malanga
Chad and Jillian Phillips
Anthony and Jeri Natale
Molly McGuire Lieberman ‘74
Ken and Mary Vassis
Anne Stanislaw
Anthony and Natalie Pacheco
Randy and Joanna Swogger

During the 2018 Auction, we featured an “All Hands On Tech” appeal for classroom resources, K-12, to create and 

Ken & Judi LaPolla
Geriann Ledenko
Brian & Christine McCue
Renita Mintus
Jarred & Regina Mitchell
Matthew & Natasha Natale

Chad & Jillian Phillips
Bill & Maria Phillips 
Terry & Loretta Puet
Daniel & Laura Sweeney
Our Lady of Mount  

Carmel Church, Niles

PATRON: $200.00
Dr. and Mrs. Ted Opalka
Reverend Tom McCarthy
Keith and Debi Martin
Matt and Natasha Natale

SPONSOR: $100.00
Youngstown Diocesan
Confederation of Teachers
Dr. Jeffrey and Carrie McClain
Mr. & Mrs. Frank and Janet Nannicola
Biviano Carpet One
Dr. Domingo and Mary Villareal
Mr. Anthony Catale
Rudy and Diane Schlosser
Paul and Rebecca Stabile
Joyce and Terry Cahill
Mary Jo Dugan
Jamie and Andrea Trina

FRIEND
Mr. Joe ‘96 and Mrs. Brooke Steines ‘98
Mr. and Mrs. Albert Guarnieri
Mr. Jerome Gentile
Mr. Agostino Ragozzino
Mrs. Brandie Bartoe
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FLYING EAGLE 5K IN HONOR OF COACH TONY NAPOLET

ADDITIONAL GIFTS
Thank you to the following individuals 
and organizations for their contributions 
to these important Kennedy programs:

ATHLETIC
Eagle Goaltenders

BAND
Mr. Mark Biviano ’71
The Cafaro Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick and Jolene Calderone
Ken & Judi LaPolla
Bishop James W. Malone Educational  

Grant Program
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Stocker
Mr. and Mrs. Joe and Merry Wagner

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT
Dr. and Mrs. Joseph and Christina Fonagy, Jr.
Mr. Michael Marantis

IN CELEBRATION OF SAM COVELLI, 
COMMUNITY STAR

Mrs. Brenda Antenucci

ENDOWMENT
Goal Liners, Inc.

ENRICHMENT
Mrs. Natalie Ross-Pacheco ’97

GILLEN GYMNASIUM RENOVATIONS
Farmers National Bank

SCHOLARSHIP
Mrs. Lucille Bayman
Mr. John E. Canzonetta ’56

The 4th Annual Flying Eagle 5K was 
held in honor of Coach Tony Napolet.  
Coach Napolet was Kennedy’s legendary 
football coach whose guidance helped 
shape the hearts and minds of numerous 
Kennedy athletes and led the Eagles to 
our first State Championship in 1991.  We 
honored Coach Napolet and his family 
with this event; all proceeds benefit the 
Tony Napolet Scholarship Fund.

2017 RACE SPONSORS

COURAGE LEVEL - $500
The Callahan Family
Classy Clean Car Wash/Gulf Gas
Covelli Enterprises
Goal Liners, Inc.
Harrington, Hoppe & Mitchell, Ltd.
Patrick Wilson ‘81,  

Vito Abruzzino ‘00,  
Matt Ries

E.J. Rossi & Co.
The Napolet Family
Rossi Insurance Agency

INTEGRITY LEVEL - $250
Condo Inc. / Warren Precision Products
The Guanciale Family

Mrs. Lucille Bayman
Mr. John E. Canzonetta ’56

Mr. and Mrs. John and Mary Jo Dugan
Mr. Paul Natale ’80
Mr. and Mrs. Michael ’68 and Rosanne Rossi
Ms. Linda Taleos
Mr. Donald G. Welsko ’74

THE FUTURE BUSINESS LEADER 
SCHOLARSHIP AWARD

Mr. and Mrs. Luke Fay
Klaben Ford Crown of Warren
Dr. and Mrs. Ken and Judi LaPolla
Pipino Management Company
Mr. Dan Sadler
Mr. Matt Sadler and Mr. Bryce Ballinger
Mr. Paul Sadler
Mr. Pete Sadler
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Stein 

SPEECH AND DEBATE
Mr. and Mrs. James ’78 and  

Mary Jeanine Pipino
Mr. Andrew Rossi ’99
 
TECHNOLOGY
Ms. Jessica Fox ’97
Mr. Lee Hanuschak ’65
Mr. and Mrs. James ’78 and  

Mary Jeanine Pipino
Mrs. Amy Rossi ’96
CenturyLink Clarke M. Williams Foundation
 
THEATRE
Mr. Charles Hoover
 
STUDENT IMPROVEMENT
House of Portraits
 

DEDICATION LEVEL - $100
Attorney Sam Bluedorn
Coates Car Care
Leslie Cornicello, Realtor with  

William Zamarelli Realtors
Dershaw and Co.
Jessica Fox ‘97
Michael Guarnieri
Sheryl & Michael Gumino
The Hull Family
LaPolla Family Dentistry
Mars Transportation Services Inc.
The Mocha House
Joe Muccio ‘66
Rebecca Natale DDS
Natalie’s Dance Company
Michael P. O’Brien ‘04
O’Connor, Hoso & Loree, LLC-  

Public Accountants &  
Business Advisors

Bill & Maria Phillips
Chad & Jill Phillips and Family
Annette & Vivianne Rossi
Warren Plaza Giant Eagle
Warzala Construction
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TUITION ASSISTANCE FUND
During the 2017-2018 school year, the Kennedy Family was able to distribute over 
$307,980 to K-12 families with a demonstrated financial need; over 89.5% of expressed 
need was met.  The percentage of need we are able to meet would not be possible without 
the generous, annual gifts from families and organizations to our Tuition Assistance Fund.  
We want to thank the following families and foundations for their generosity:

CASINO NIGHT
Kennedy celebrated our 3rd 
Annual Casino Night in November 
2017.  This event was designed 
to be a unique night out for our 
families to have some fun before 
the holiday rush and raise some 
funds for our General Operating 
Budget at the same time!  The 
night features Las Vegas style 
casino games, all you can eat 
buffet dinner, fine liquor and 
cigar samplings, D.J, dancing, 
and a Chinese Auction filled with 
gift cards to start that Christmas 
shopping.  

SILVER SPONSOR - $250.00
Enzo’s Restaurant
Mr. and Mrs. Jamie &  

Andrea Trina

TABLE SPONSORS - $100.00
Biviano Law Firm
Mrs. Beverly Fittipaldo
Law Office of Brian J. Macala
Mr. Robert Macali
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony and Jeri Natale
Mr. & Mrs. Chad and Jillian Phillips
Peter Rossi & Son
The Rudd Family
Upper & Lower Campus Principals

FRIENDS
Rachel Hrbolich & Paul Bajnok
Mr. & Mrs. Eric and Janelle Bower
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Bury
Dr. Carla Darak-Bolino
Mr. & Mrs. John Grabowski
Reverend Carl Kish
Mr. & Mrs. Robert and  

Christie Plizga
Mr. & Mrs. Joe and Merry Wagner

Blessed Sacrament Parish

Albert M. Covelli Family Scholarship

The Albert M. Covelli Foundation

Goal Liners, Inc.

Eagle Goaltenders

Albert and Elsie Guarnieri Memorial 
Endowed Education Fund

Lewis L. Guarnieri Memorial Endowed 
Education Fund

St. Mary’s Parish 

The Monsignor Sylvester Hladky  
Memorial Foundation

Robert S. & Mary Ann Kaminski  
Family Foundation

Louise H. Keating Memorial Scholarship

John F. Kennedy Catholic School Home & 
School Organization

Our Lady of Mount Carmel Basilica

Sam and Mary Pipino Trust Scholarship

Donald “Pompee” Pompelia  
Memorial Scholarship

Eugene E. Rossi Memorial Scholarship

Genevieve K. Ryan Scholarship Fund

Schulz Scholarship Trust

The I.J. Van Huffel Foundation

Dr. Thomas E. Wilson Scholarship Fund

Mary Ellen Cushwa Wolsonovich 
Scholarship Fund

Youngstown Diocesan Confederation  
of Teachers
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MEMORIAL DONATIONS
We thank the generous alumni and friends 
who designate John F. Kennedy Catholic 
School as the recipient of memorial gifts. 
The donors listed below made a significant 
difference in the areas of Tuition Assistance, 
Athletics, and so much more. We thank 
them for their thoughtful gifts.

Dr. and Mrs. Anthony Antolini
In Memory of Fran Todd

Joseph Barber and Family
In Memory of Donald Bofenkamp

Mrs. Lucille Bayman
In Memory of Fran Todd

Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Bayman
In Memory of Charles Wern

Mr. Scott Bayman
In Memory of Charles Wern

Mrs. Denise Bergdoll
In Memory of Robert Johnston and  
Michael DePascale

Mr. and Mrs. David Binko
In Memory of Fran Todd

Mr. and Mrs. David Biviano
In Memory of Fran Todd

Mr. and Mrs. Brad Bofenkamp
In Memory of Donald Bofenkamp

Mr. and Mrs. Albert Bofenkamp
In Memory of Donald Bofenkamp

Dave, Donna and Julie Bofenkamp & 
Matt and Jodi Mongan Family
In Memory of Donald Bofenkamp

Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Bofenkamp
In Memory of Donald Bofenkamp

Atty. James Brutz
In Memory of Charles Wern

Mr. and Mrs. Terry Cahill
In Memory of Fran Todd

Mrs. Anna Marie Campana
In Memory of Fran Todd
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

The Casey and Uber Families
Fran Todd

Mr. and Mrs. James Coates
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Cozzi
In Memory of Fran Todd

Atty. John P. Daliman
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Ms. Janice Davis
In Memory of James Ruffing

Mrs. Nancy DeGood
In Memory of Donald Bofenkamp

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Dempsey
In Memory of James Ruffing

Mr. and Mrs. Michael DiCenso
In Memory of Fran Todd

Mr. and Mrs. John Dugan
In Memory of James Ruffing

Carol Dumez and Michael Kudlowsky
In Memory of Donald Bofenkamp

Mr. John Durkin
In Memory of James Ruffing

Dr. and Mrs. Christopher Eddy
In Memory of Donald Bofenkamp

Mr. and Mrs. Fred Epp
In Memory of Denise Grimes
In Memory of Michael DePascale

Dr. and Mrs. Joseph Fleming
In Memory of Charles Wern

Mr. and Mrs. James Flynn
In Memory of Fran Todd

Mr. and Mrs. Pete Gabriel
In Memory of Charles Wern

Mr. Jerome Galmish
In Memory of Fran Todd

Mrs. Gloria Gillen
In Memory of Fran Todd
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Mr. and Mrs. David Graziano
In Memory of Fran Todd

Mr. and Mrs. Albert Guarnieri
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Ms. Judy Hack
In Memory of Donald Bofenkamp

Mr. and Mrs. William Heeren
In Memory of Donald Bofenkamp

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Heltzel
In Memory of Virginia Rossi
 
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Hornak
In Memory of Charles Wern
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Mr. and Mrs. Frank Hoso
In Memory of Charles Wern

Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Jones
In Memory of Fran Todd
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Mr. and Mrs. William Kanche
In Memory of Fran Todd

Mr. Patrick Kelly
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Mr. and Mrs. Doyle Key
In Memory of Donald Bofenkamp

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Klaben
In Memory of Charles Wern

Mr. and Mrs. Greg Kokal
In Memory of Fran Todd

Mr. and Mrs. George Kontos
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Mr. and Mrs. Mike Krakora
In Memory of Donald Bofenkamp

Ms. Norma Kubus
In Memory of Donald Bofenkamp

Mr. and Mrs. David Kuzenko
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Lapinsky
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Mr. and Mrs. Fred Larson
In Memory of James Ruffing

Mr. and Mrs. Ed Len
In Memory of Fran Todd

Mr. and Mrs. Louis Lepro
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Letson
In Memory of Fran Todd

Mr. and Mrs. Mark Makoski
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Malanga
In Memory of Fran Todd

Mr. Clement P. Marion
In Memory of Mark Orlosky

Ms. Dianne Martin
In Memory of Fran Todd

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Marzullo
In Memory of Fran Todd

Rev. Thomas McCarthy
In Memory of James Ruffing

Ms. Lorraine McGlone
In Memory of Charles Wern

Mr. and Mrs. Rocky Mitolo
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Dr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Mokris
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Dr. and Mrs. Michael Mokris
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Mokros
In Memory of Fran Todd
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Mr. Albert F. Moritz
In Memory of Mary E. Moritz

The Moten Family, Roger, Michelle, Tyler, 
Cara and Bethany
In Memory of Donald Bofenkamp

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Nannicola
In Memory of Fran Todd

Dr. Rebecca Natale
In Memory of Fran Todd

Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Natale
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Mr. Michael O’Brien
In Memory of Fran Todd
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Mr. and Mrs. Grant Oakes
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Dr. and Mrs. Theodore Opalka
In Memory of Fran Todd
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Dr. David Orsinelli
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Mrs. Linda Orsinelli
In Memory of Fran Todd

Ms. Lynn Parker and Ms. Rosalie Parker
In Memory of Donald Bofenkamp

Mr. and Mrs. Dale Peck
In Memory of Donald Bofenkamp

Mr. and Mrs. Chad L. Phillips
In Memory of Fran Todd
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Mrs. Judith Phillips
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Pinti
In Memory of Fran Todd

Jim and Mary Jeanine Pipino and Family
In Memory of Fran Todd

Mr. and Mrs. George Ploumbis
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Mr. George Powell and Mrs. Mary Jo 
Sumner Powell
In Memory of Fran Todd

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Poweski
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Dr. and Mrs. Kim Pratt
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Mrs. Mary Pytlik
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Racz
In Memory of Fran Todd

Mr. and Mrs. Dale Rair
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Mr. Randal Rair
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Mr. Donald Reese
In Memory of Fran Todd

Mrs. Evelyn Reese Lawlor
In Memory of Fran Todd

Mr. and Mrs. Doug Reis
In Memory of Donald Bofenkamp

The Reiser Family - Jim, Denise,  
Ashley, Courtney and Justin
In Memory of Donald Bofenkamp

Dr. and Mrs. Carlos Ricotti
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Rishel
In Memory of Fran Todd

Mr. and Mrs. Brian Ross
In Memory of Louis Candidi

Mr. and Mrs. Peter Rossi
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Rossi
In Memory of Fran Todd
In Memory of James Ruffing
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Mr. and Mrs. Gregory Rossi
In Memory of Virginia Rossi
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2017 - 2018 Annual Report
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Rossi
In Memory of Virginia Rossi
In Memory of James Ruffing

Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Rossi
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Rossi, III
In Memory of James Pipino
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Mrs. Carol Rottkamp
In Memory of Fran Todd

Ms. Judy Ruffing
In Memory of Charles Wern

Mr. Allen Ryan
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Rybicki
In Memory of Charles Wern

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Savu
In Memory of Donald Bofenkamp

Dr. and Mrs. Robert Scheiber
In Memory of Fran Todd
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Mr. Gerald Schroer
In Memory of Charles Wern

Mr. and Mrs. Les and Linda  
Seibrecht and Family
In Memory of Donald Bofenkamp

Mr. and Mrs. August Selak
In Memory of Donald Bofenkamp

The Simunich Family, Stephen, Lorene and 
Roseann
In Memory of Charles Wern

Dr. Stephen Musick and Ms. Patricia 
Spencer
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Mrs. Anne Stanislaw
In Memory of James Pipino
In Memory of Fran Todd
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Mr. and Mrs. Don Strock
In Memory of Fran Todd

Mr. and Mrs. David Summers
In Memory of Fran Todd

Mr. and Mrs. John Taylor
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Tempesta
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Ms. Clare Thompson
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Mr. Robert Todd
In Memory of Fran Todd
In Memory of Virginia Rossi
In Memory of James Ruffing

Mr. Larry Todd
In Memory of Fran Todd

Mr. and Mrs. George Tomko
In Memory of Fran Todd

Mr. and Mrs. John Vlahos
In Memory of Fran Todd
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Mrs. Elaine Wallace
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Wilson
In Memory of Fran Todd

Mr. and Mrs. Doug Wolfert
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Mr. Frank Zamarelli
In Memory of Charles Wern

Ms. Suzanna Zamarelli
In Memory of Charles Wern
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

ORGANIZATIONS

Kenilworth Steel Co.
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Mahoning Valley Economic Development 
Corporation
In Memory of Charles Wern

Letson & Swader Co., LPA
In Memory of Charles Wern
In Memory of Virginia Rossi

Premier Therapy
In Memory of Virginia Rossi
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Kennedy Commitment

Mr. Sam Covelli, Class of 1971

Thank you to Mr. Sam Covelli ’71 and the Covelli Family for challenging our alumni and friends, once again, through the Covelli 
Challenge. This generous commitment to match a new or increased gift, allows us to push forward faster toward our goals and is an 

endorsement of the good work being done by our faculty, staff, and especially our students. The Covelli Challenge takes what is great 
about Kennedy and enhances it, for the good of our community and our world.

Albert M. Covelli Foundation Scholarship Awarded 
to Ten John F. Kennedy Catholic School Seniors

T he Kennedy Family is 
honored to announce the 
recipients of the Albert 
M. Covelli Foundation 
Scholarship, established to 
inspire a new generation of 
leaders to make a difference 
in the world they live in. 
The following ten seniors 
who have shown exemplary 

academic, service and leadership skills will each receive 
a $5,000.00 scholarship to be used for college tuition. 
Congratulations to Aleczander Burzynski, Mary Grace 
Fasulo-Lee, Marleah Flajnik, Phillip Loges, Elizabeth 
Mintus, Isabella Nagy, Genie Orlosky, Dominic Scott, 
Gregory Valent, and Thomas Yanovich.

Mr. Covelli was a devoted family man, decorated 
military veteran, business icon and staunch supporter 
of Catholic education who passed away in May 2014. 
Mr. Covelli’s son Sam said his dad was committed to 
providing opportunities for young people. “My dad 
was especially fond of doing things that could improve 
the lives of young people. He created this scholarship 
with the hope that it will provide opportunity for the 
recipients as they continue their education so they can 
enjoy success and, more importantly, use that success 
to impact the lives of others.”

We thank the Covelli Family for their investment in 
the future of our leaders and believing in the mission 
of John F. Kennedy Catholic School. In a time where 
college education is critical for emerging leaders, 
scholarship resources are so very important. Thank you 
to the Covelli Family for their support. 

“We, as Eagles, know that there is a bright side to everything. We are lucky 
to not only get a strong, faith-rooted education that will carry us through 
life, we also learn our core morals; courage, integrity, and dedication.” 
- Genie Orlosky

“By participating in different service opportunities, I have seen my 
school’s role in our community, doing God’s work and serving others. 
In doing so, I have found true happiness and love for others simply by 
being selfless and kind.” 
- Marleah Flajnik

“When you are surrounded by people who have a common mission, you 
create a symbiotic environment that helps develop each person and create 
a better community. I appreciate the unique Catholic school experience 
of blending Christian morals and ethics into traditional academics.”  
- Gregory Valent

Isabella Nagy

Aleczander 
Burzynski

Dominic Scott

Marleah Flajnik

Genie Orlosky

Mary Grace 
Fasulo-Lee

Gregory Valent

Phillip Loges

Thomas Yanovich

Elizabeth Mintus
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State Champions 
Kennedy Cheerleaders claimed their 3rd State Title at the 2018 OASSA Division VI State Mount Cheerleading Champions; the 
highest possible level competition in the state of Ohio.  The team has previously won titles in 2015 and 2017. Coach Marian 
(Mitolo) Diana ’86 was proud of the effort put forth, given the limited amount of time the competition team has to practice.  
“The Competition Team doesn’t begin working together until after Football season, going up against other teams that practice 
year round.  Our girls are also extremely well rounded so we have to work with numerous extracurricular schedules.  But these girls 
do whatever is asked of them, leave their comfort zone, in order to win.  We don’t have a long competition season, it is Regionals 
and State and you have to have perfection in that 2:30 routine in order to advance.  That’s what they delivered, perfection.”

Blue Pride

Back-To-Back 
State 
Champions

Standing L to R: Marissa Gray, Gabby Foreman, Kaitlyn Mosko, Olivia Placanica, LaTessa Fortson, Sophia Scott, Isabella Frazeskos, and Gracie Yocum
Kneeling L to R: Gabby Femia, Caprice Eaton, and Gina Marsco



24 John F. Kennedy Catholic School

Blue Pride

Coach Dennis Zolciak Inducted 
into the Ohio High School Football 
Coaches Association Hall of Fame 

The Kennedy Family congratulates 
Coach Dennis Zolciak on his well-
deserved induction into the Ohio 
High School Football Coaches 
Association Hall of Fame. We thank 
Coach Zolciak for his dedication to 
Kennedy, his influence and talent 
made a significant impact on the 
students he coached, on and off 

the playing field. Zolciak coached the Eagles to a state runner-
up finish in 1989 and has won six league titles and advanced to 
the playoffs eight times during his 21 year career. He first started 
coaching at Kennedy as an assistant for Coach Tony Napolet and 
eventually became the head coach in 1977. During his fourteen 
year career as head coach, his record at Kennedy was 107-43. 
Zolciak returned to JFK in 1998 to coach under Tony Napolet 
once again, and finished his time with the Eagles under Coach 
Dave Pappada.

“In recognition of his outstanding ability as a football coach, his 
willingness to help others, his loyalty to players and associates and 
his complete dedication to the game of football, the Association 
through its Board of Directors, hereby appoints Dennis Zolciak to 
the 2018 Class in the Hall of Fame - June 15, 2018”

Great at State
The Kennedy Family congratulates the following student 
athletes on reaching State Championship level competition 
during the 2017-2018 school year: Lauren Kraker ’18, Kaytlin 
Marlatt ’19, Jimmy Graham ’19, and Armand Nannicola ’20. These 
appearances put our athletes and programs in the spotlight at 
the highest caliber possible. Jimmy, Kaytlin, and Armand all look 
to repeat that visit during the 2018-2019 season.

The doubles team of Lauren 
Kraker ’18 and Kaytlin Marlatt 
qualified for the Division II State 
Girls Tennis Tournament

Jimmy Graham made his 
second appearance at 
the Division IIII State Golf 
Tournament in the Fall of 2017

Armand Nannicola played 
in Singles competition in 
the Division II Boys Tennis 
Tournament

FALL SPORTS
FOOTBALL
Hyland Burton
All NCL Second Team
All County First Team
All Northeastern Ohio  

First Team
All State Honorable Mention

Alec Burzynski
All NCL First Team
All County First Team
All Northeastern Ohio  

First Team
All State Honorable Mention

Andrew Grimmett
All NCL Honorable Mention

Isaac Hadley
All NCL Second Team
All County First Team

Alex Hernandez
All NCL Second Team
All County First Team

Chris Urchek
All NCL First Team
All County First Team
All Northeastern Ohio  

First Team
All State Honorable Mention

Thomas Yanovich
All NCL First Team
All County First Team
All Northeastern Ohio 

Honorable Mention

GIRLS GOLF
Madeline Gumino 
Honorable Mention  

All NE Ohio District

Emily Marcavish
All Mahoning Valley  

Catholic League
Honorable Mention  

All NE Ohio District
MVP

GIRLS TENNIS
Caitlyn Condoleon
District Qualifier

Lauren Kraker
Co-MVP
Golden Racquet Award
State Qualifier

Kaytlin Marlatt 
Co-MVP
Silver Racquet Award
State Qualifier

Sophia Zamarelli 
District Qualifier

GIRLS SOCCER
North Coast League 

Champions

North Coast League  
Coach of the Year 

Kayla Zoccole

Alexa Chieffo
NCL Most Valuable Player
All NCL First Team
District First Team

Caitlyn Condoleon
NCL First Team
District Second Team

Awards and Recognition
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Awards and Recognition

Naomi Herman
All NCL Second Team
All County

Mariah Merten
All NCL First Team
District Second Team

Genie Orlosky
District Academic Award
All NCL Second Team
All County

Alissa Scattino
All NCL First Team
All County
District Honorable Mention

Sophia Scott
All NCL Second Team
All County Honorable Mention

All NCL Honorable Mention
Danielle Bradley
Gabby Femia
Raionna Talbert
Megan Walsh

DISTRICT ACADEMIC 
AWARD
Marleah Flajnik
Elizabeth Mintus
Isabella Nagy

BOYS SOCCER
All NCL First Team
Dominic Malvasi
Mike Neopolitan
Thomas Noark

All NCL Second Team
Phillip Malvasi
Mateo Martin
Armand Nannicola

All NCL Honorable Mention
John Michael Diana
London Hua
Tim Klaben
Dylan Massacci

VOLLEYBALL
Athena Burzynski
All NCL First Team

Haley Slusarczyk
All NCL Second Team

All NCL Honorable Mention
Jermari Bryant
Mikayla Liogas
Larissa Lee

WINTER SPORTS
GIRLS BASKETBALL
Danielle Bradley
Honorable Mention All County
All NCL Second Team

Caitlyn Condoleon
All NCL First Team 
1st Team All County
1st Team District 1
1st Team N.E. Ohio  

Inland District
3rd Team All Ohio
Trumbull County D4  

Player of the Year

Kaytlin Marlatt
All NCL Honorable Mention
1st Team Defense NCL

Genie Orlosky
Honorable Mention All County
All NCL Honorable Mention  

All NCL Honorable Mention
Naomi Herman
Myriah Merten

BOYS BASKETBALL
Tyler James
All NCL Second Team
NEO Inland District Third Team

Byron Taylor
All NCL First Team
NEO Inland District  

Player of the Year
Trumbull County D4  

Player of the Year
MVP

BJ Williams
All NCL Second Team

SPRING SPORTS
BASEBALL
Isaac Hadley
All NCL First Team

Cameron Hollabaugh
All NCL Second Team

Alex Hernandez
All NCL Honorable Mention

SOFTBALL
Madyson Sabolsky
All NCL First Team

Haley Slusarzyk
All NCL Second Team

All NCL Honorable Mention
Larissa Lee
Alexis McCartney

BOYS TENNIS
Armand Nannicola
State Qualifier
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Blue Pride

Letters of Intent

GREGORY VALENT ’18

Gregory Valent, son of Greg ’90 and Tricia (Tempesta) Valent ’90, 
signed his Letter of Intent to play football at Franklin & Marshall 
College where he plans to major in Business Organizations and 
Society. Gregory has been recognized as the WKBN Player of the 
Game, WNIO Player of the Game, Game Changers Player of the 
Week, and MaxPreps/JJ Huddle OHSAA Ohio Football Player of the 
Week.  He has a 16-4 record as starting QB and was a member of 
the 2016 Division VII State Championship John F. Kennedy Football 
Team. Gregory is a member of Blessed Sacrament Parish, is a 4-year 
member of Student Government and 4-year honor roll student and 
has volunteered for Game Changers as a Youth Football Official.

HYLAND BURTON ’18

Hyland Burton, son of Monique Davis, signed his Letter of Intent 
to play football at Lake Erie College where he plans to major 
in Biology.  He is a 1st Team All District, 1st Team All County, 
All State Honorable Mention, and two time 2nd Team All NCL 
recipient. Hyland was a member of the 2016 Division VII State 
Championship John F. Kennedy Football Team, is a 3-year 
letterwinner, 2017 Co-Captain, and was recognized by his team 
as a two-time Best Wideout. During his time at Kennedy, Hyland 
has served as a Kairos Retreat participant and leader, works as an 
Office Aid, and has been a part of the athletic outreach team for 
our Lower Campus.

Byron Taylor ’18 Selected To Play in the 
27th Annual BSN Sports Ohio-Kentucky 
All-Star Boys Basketball Game “The 
Battle at the Border”

The Kennedy Family cheered 
Byron Taylor on as he played 
in the 27th Annual BSN Sports 
Ohio-Kentucky All-Star Boys 
Basketball Game “The Battle 
at the Border”, on Saturday, 
April 7th, 2018.  The game 
was played at Thomas More 
College, in Crestview Hills, 
Kentucky and was broadcast 
on live television. The first-
team, Division IV All-Ohio 
selection averaged 25.5 
points, five rebounds, four 
assists and 2.5 steals per 
game for Kennedy. Byron will 
continue his academic and 
athletic career at Wright State 
University - Lake Campus.

Building the Program - Lower Campus 
Fields First Baseball Teams
This spring, our Lower Campus fielded 11-12U and 10U Baseball 
Teams. With the help of Varsity Baseball Coach Tom Elder ’83, 
the Eagles teams each had great seasons. The 11-12U team was 
undefeated in the Trumbull County Hot Stove League and won the 
Warren Athletic Club Championship. 10U Team had a growing year 
and were also competitive in Warren Athletic Club competition, 
earning a second place finish in the championship.
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Alumni Journal

1950’s
Marge Erdman McNamee, ’55 is a retired 
Account Manager and enjoys traveling, 
reading, and spending time with her 4 
grandchildren and 4 great grandchildren. 
Her youngest grandson graduated this year 
on the Dean’s List at Bowling Green and 
her oldest grandson is a golf pro in Laredo, 
TX. Favorite memories include St. Mary’s 
Fiddlestick productions, class plays, and 
learning from the nuns.

1960’s
Larry  Spala, ’66 - Favorite hobbies include 
playing golf, coaching baseball, and playing 
the saxophone. Larry has enjoyed travel 
around England and Portugal as well as all 
around the United States.

1980’s
Bridgett Urban, ’88 is a chiropractor and 
enjoys boating and traveling to Florida. She 
has two boys that rock her world! The British 
Virgin Islands has been one of her favorite 
places to travel and a favorite memory is 
Kennedy bonfires.

1990’s
Isaac Aldrich, ’97 is the Vice President of 
Contract Logistics at G&D Integrated. He 
discovered endurance sports a few years 
back, a decent hobby and the most expensive 
“free” sport there is! He has enjoyed traveling 
to Japan as U.S. Representative to a Fortune 
50 customer, and every chance he has to 
work with someone to finish their first 5K or 
Marathon, etc. Isaac has too many memories 
to have a single favorite, however in Mr. 
Karrenbauer’s Latin 4 class, he remembers 
talking about freedom being the “ability to 
do what ought to be done, not the ability to 
do whatever we want”  that has stuck with 
him since - Thanks for that, RJK.

Brian Hudzik, ’97 is a Clinical Social Worker/
Supervisor, LISW-S, LICDC at PsyCare; 
Continuing Education Coordinator for J. 
Bogniard Counseling LLC; Director - Region 
4 Ohio Chapter National Association of Social 
Workers; and an anti-human trafficking 
consultant. He is most proud of having 
the privilege of helping people as a career. 
Brian looks back on a lot of great soccer and 
football memories, hanging out with friends, 
felt fortunate to have a class with great 
people in it.

2000’s
Chris Hake, ’00 earned a 
degree in Finance from the 
University of Dayton. During 
his time there, he was a 
member of Flyer Investments, 
a group of Senior Finance 
Major  students who 

managed a portion of the University 
Endowment Fund.

After Dayton, Chris took a finance 
position with Duke Realty, a public Real 
Estate Investment Trust, responsible for 
analyzing over $1 billion in commercial 
real estate transactions over 3 years. He 
was then recruited to join Thompson Thrift 
Development, a Midwest development 
firm specializing in the development and 
construction of retail and multi-family 
projects across the Midwest. 

In 2016, he was chosen to relocate to 
Phoenix, AZ to open up the company's 
new SW regional office and become Vice 
President of the Southwest Region. Since 
moving to Phoenix, the Southwest team 
has closed on the development of more 
than a dozen retail projects. Chris was 
asked to join the Fiesta Bowl Committee, 
the organization which puts on the 
Fiesta Bowl, Cactus Bowl and other local 
charitable events throughout the State of 
Arizona. In 2018, Chain Store Age, a leading 
industry publication, named Chris as 1 of 

The Summer Social
The Kennedy Family was honored 
to host our first Summer Social - 
Reminisce and Rediscover event for 
the unique classes of 1965, 1966, and 
1967. We invited them to visit, tour the 
facility, and learn what has changed 
and what remains very much the 
same at Kennedy Family. The image 
of the stained glass window, a gift 
from the Class of 1966, was the 
symbol for the event to reflect their 
shared experience as students at both 
St. Mary’s High School and John F. 
Kennedy Catholic School. The window 
has a two-fold meaning. One was to 
make claim that “we were here” and 
two, to honor their unique journey 
having attended their first two years 
of high school at St. Mary’s and their 
last two at the new John F. Kennedy 
Catholic High School. John Hanchulak 
‘66, designed the original school seal 
featured in the window.

Over 50 guests were able to see 
improvements made to our building, 
innovations added to our curriculum, 
and that the heart of our school has 
remained the same since their time 
here. We enjoyed hearing memories 
about laying the cornerstone of the 
building, clearing trees in the fields, 
and the moments when students 
learned their school would become 
John F. Kennedy High School instead 
of the planned Annunciation High 
School. We thank these alumni for 
coming home and encourage other 
classes to do the same! Gathering 
groups of graduating classes is a 
great way to celebrate your shared 
experiences!

Like us Facebook (John F. Kennedy Catholic School), Twitter (@warrenjfk) and Instagram (@warrenjfk) 
to see photos, updates and all the latest news for the Kennedy Family.

courage • integrity • dedication
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Congratulations and Thank You!
The Kennedy Family bid farewell and good luck to 
Mrs. Diana (Hernandez) Muccio ’70 as she announced 
her retirement after being an educator for 43 years. 
The best way to say goodbye was by naming her 
the 2018 John D. Gillen Golden Eagle Alumni Award 
recipient. She is committed to the success of Catholic 
education, and taught at numerous Catholic schools 
during her career including Mount Carmel, St. James, 
St. Pius, and John F. Kennedy Catholic School Lower 
Campus for the last 8 years. 

She was born and raised in Warren, Ohio. Diana attended St. Mary School, grades K-8, 
and then went on to graduate from John F. Kennedy. She earned her B.S. Elementary 
Education and M.S. in Early Childhood Education from Youngstown State University and 
completed post graduate work at Walsh University. Diana was nationally board certified 
by the National Board Professional Teaching Standard in 2004. 

Diana has been extensively recognized for her work as an educator. She was a member of 
the first Golden Apple Award class in 2000, given to exceptional Diocesan administrators 
and educators. Diana is a two-time recipient of the Tribune A+ Teacher Award and the 
WFMJ Dunkin Donut Class Act Award. She has been nominated twice for the Disney 
Teacher of the Year Award.

Service to her school and community include time as a Board Member (1994-1996) on the 
John F. Kennedy Alumni Board and a member of both the Trumbull Area Reading Council 
and the Alpha Omega Chapter of the Delta Kappa Gamma Society International. Mrs. 
Muccio has also been active as the moderator for our 5th and 6th grade Student Council.

Mrs. Muccio and her high school sweetheart, Richard Muccio ‘70, have two sons 
Doug ‘96 and Nick ‘99, and three grandsons. She will be retiring at the end of this 
year, after a rich teaching career working with numerous wonderful students and their 
families. Thank you Mrs. Muccio!

12 Rising Stars in the Retail Real Estate 
Industry.

Larry D’Amico, ’08 earned 
his Bachelor degree from 
Miami University and 
his Master of Healthcare 
Administration from the 
University of Michigan. In his 
current role, Larry works as a 

Market Administrator for Hospital Corporation 
of America (HCA). He oversees the operations, 
financial performance, strategy, and budget 
for 18 physician practice locations in the 
Kansas City market. Some of the clinics in his 
market include Neurosurgery, Cardiology, 
Primary Care, and Orthopedic Surgery. They 
generate over $57 million in gross revenue. 
His operational responsibilities include 
oversight of 9 direct management reports 
and 160 staff FTEs.

2010’s
Chelsea (Blank) Colburn, ’10
earned a Bachelor’s degree in 
Biology Pre-Med from Walsh 
University with a Minor in 
Art in 2014. She and her high 
school sweetheart, Devon, 

tied the knot at Blessed Sacrament in 2016 
and rescued a dog, affectionately known as 
Lylah Grace. Chelsea completed her doctoral 
work at The Ohio State University College of 
Dentistry this spring and will be working at St 
Elizabeth’s Hospital in Youngstown, Ohio for a 
one-year Residency.

Allie Vugrincic, ’13 was an 
incredible asset to our Theatre 
Program during her time at 
Kennedy! Since graduating, 
Allie earned a Bachelor’s 
Degree in Cinema at Denison 

University and is now living in Ireland for the 
year, completing her Master’s in Creative 
Writing at University College Cork. She is still 
very close with a lot of her classmates from 
JFK, and some of them have flown across the 
Atlantic to visit! Allie knows that the friendships 
formed at Kennedy will last a lifetime.

courage • integrity • dedication

Class of 1958 
Congratulations to the St. Mary’s 
High School Class of 1958 who 
celebrated their 60th Reunion 
this summer with a weekend full 
of activities. Our entire school 
family congratulates  
them! 

Alumni Journal



www.warrenjfk.com 29

Barbara Kassan Jaros - Class of 1969

Jayne Gergel Cagle - Class of 1976

Thomas Zamarelli - Class of 1959

Mr. James Ruffing - Former Principal

Mrs. Fran Todd - Friend of Kennedy

Dale Musolf - Class of 1963

Mark C. Orlosky - Class of 1974

Thomas Zigmont - Class of 1980

Joseph Makosky - Class of 1978

Chelsey Morganstern - Class of 2005

Michael Antonelli - Class of 1958

Federico Rhodes - Class of 1976

James George - Class of 1974

Denise DiVincenzo Sudano Roberts -  
Class of 1969

Father Bernard Schmalzried - Friend

Natale Sicuro - Class of 1952

Elizabeth Titus - Former Faculty

Paul Cayavec - Class of 1977

James Canan, Jr. - Class of 1971

James “Doc” Pipino - Class of 1952

In Memory

James Salvatore “Doc” Pipino, a true friend of the St. Mary 
and Kennedy Family, passed away in November at his home 
surrounded by his family. Doc attended St. Mary’s High School 
and graduated in 1952. After playing collegiate football and 
graduating from John Carroll University, he became a teacher 
and coach at St. Mary’s High School.

In 1960, he joined his brother Don in the insurance industry, 
where he spent the remainder of his professional career and earned multiple 
professional insurance designations. He was active throughout his life in a variety 
of civic, community and faith activities. For many years, he was on the boards 
of Easter Seals and Niles Community Services. He was president of Trumbull 
Country Club, chairman of Values and Visions for John F. Kennedy Catholic 
Schools, and president of Our Lady of Mount Carmel Parish Council in Niles. He 
was a volunteer basketball coach of boys and girls teams for Our Lady of Mount 
Carmel, Blessed Sacrament and St. Mary’s schools.

Doc was recognized for several honors, including being awarded the Golden 
Eagle Distinguished Alumni Award from St. Mary’s / John F. Kennedy Catholic 
Schools in 1996 and the Mahoning Valley Italian American Sports Hall of Fame 
Man of the Year. He also was inducted into the Warren Sports Hall of Fame. He 
will be dearly missed by his wife of 58 years, Patricia Ann; his sons, attorney James 
D. (Mary Jeanine), Theodore S., and attorney Samuel M. (Kimberly Kirtland); and 
his daughter, Mary F. “Mimi” Pipino, Ph.D.; grandchildren James A. (Lynsey), Elena 
Dean (Michael), Marisa, Dana, Matthew, Daniel, Camille and Lorenzo Pipino and 
Cailin Jaspers; his brother-in-law, Dr. Theodore (Cheryl) Gabig, and numerous 
nieces and nephews. He was preceded in death by his parents; his brother, 
Donald P.; his sister-in-law, Delores; and many beloved aunts, uncles and cousins. 
Thank you to Doc for being a true example of courage, integrity, and dedication 
to our family.

Eternal rest grant unto them, 
O Lord, and let perpetual light 
shine upon them.

May the souls of all the faithful 
departed, through the mercy of 
God, rest in peace.

The Kennedy Family extends our deepest sympathy to the 
family of Father Bernard Schmalzried and the parishioners of 
St. Mary’s Parish. Father Schmalzried was a good and faithful 
servant of our Lord who cared deeply about Catholic Education.

The Kennedy Family has been blessed over the past 34 years 
with the spiritual guidance of this man for Christ. He will be 
remembered fondly for his service to the Church, his care for 

our students, and his support of Catholic Education. Rest in peace, good and 
faithful servant.
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